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Dear Parents and Carers,  

I can’t quite believe where this year has gone!  At school, we keep a large file with copies of the weekly 
newsletter inside and the amount that has been covered over the year has been phenomenal.   We are 
now entering the final stretch of term and I wanted to quickly say a few thank yous to staff members.  I 
will write to you separately before the end of term and will also share with you the recent Ofsted report 
as soon as it is ready for publication - Ofsted have warned that this could be September but I am very 
hopeful that we should have it imminently. 

As we near the end of term, I would like to express my gratitude and best wishes to Mr Wright who has 
stepped in for the year as Head of School.  It has been a pleasure to see Mr Wright grow as a school 
leader and he is now ready for the challenge of substantive headship at Pirbright Village School in 
September.  I know Mr Wright has enjoyed his time at Pyrford and has formed strong relationships with 
the school community.  I am sure you’ll join me in thanking Mr Wright for his time here and wish him 
every success in his new role.  I am lucky enough to be able to continue to work with him and Pirbright 
School in my new role. 

I would also ask you to join me in wishing both Mrs Carey and Mr Evans all the very best as they take 
retirement.  Both have been very long and loyal servants to the school and will be missed by us all.   They 
have both made a positive difference to the children and families in the school. I first met Mrs Carey when 
I taught her youngest daughter (a few years ago I hasten to add!) before she quickly joined the staff team.  
Mrs Carey is famed for her cakes in the staffroom and is our go to woman when we are in need of a staple 
gun!  Whilst a staple gun hasn’t necessarily been Mr Evans’ weapon of choice, he is also known for eating 
Mrs Carey’s cakes whilst brandishing a large set of keys!  Mr Evans turns up every morning at the crack of 
dawn come rain or shine, to make sure that the school is up and running and we are ready to welcome in 
our staff and children each day.  I’m sure we will see Mr Evans and Mrs Carey out and about but we send 
them our very best wishes too in their next adventures (term time travel in the main I think!) 

I wanted to give another quick staff shout out to Mrs Bourne.  As many of you will know, some time ago, 
we shared with you that Mrs Bourne’s young daughter, Chloe was diagnosed with leukaemia.  The Bourne 
family were so pleased to have had the school community support over the past 2 years and are now 
about to complete this journey.  In August, Chloe will ‘ring the bell’. This is a huge milestone and one 
which we are all so thrilled to celebrate with the Bourne family.  During this extremely challenging time, 
Mrs Bourne has often put your children first.  It is now time for her to celebrate with bells and whistles! 

Wishing you all a good 
weekend and looking 
forward to catching up with 
you at the Village Show 
tomorrow in Pyrford. 

Mrs Krynicki 
Headteacher 
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Head’s Letter 

Dear Parents and Carers,  

Not only have we had the Euros, Wimbledon and soon, the Olympics, we also have Early Years and Key 
Stage 1's Sports Day to look forward to on Monday. Nursery, Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 will be taking 
to the school field to run and throw their way into the record books! We hope you are able to join Year 1 
and 2 from 8.45am and/or Nursery and Reception at 10.30am. Please see the notice on page 4 for more 
details, especially the way in to the field.  

Next week sees the final sessions of 'Tea with Mr Wright' and I am thoroughly looking forward to 
spending time with the children before their summer holidays begin. These have been one of the 
highlights of my year at Pyrford, and something that has allowed me to get to know the children even 
better throughout the year.  

On Wednesday afternoon of next week, I'm hoping to welcome as many of you as possible, who have 
kindly volunteered over the year - reading with children, swapping over books and helping with swimming 
or trips - it has been wonderful to have you support us in so 
many ways; we really are very grateful.  

As I write this, we are eagerly awaiting the return of those on 
the Year 6 residential. I'm sure they've had lots of fun, 
splashing in the sea, staying up late telling each other stories 
and trying out new experiences that will stay with them 
forever - and that's just the teachers!   

Kind regards, 

Pete 

Pete Wright 

Head of School 

 

 
 

OFFICE NOTES 

As we are now very close to the end of 

the school year, please could all trips/

activities payments, Breakfast Club and 

Treetops accounts be brought up to 

date. 

Lunch payments must also be brought 

up to date please.  

In all cases, we are unable to carry debt 

into the next academic year. 

If you have any uniform requirements 

for next year, please contact Mrs 

Alexander 

s.alexander@pyrford.surrey.sch.uk 

Tea for School Helpers 

 

We are so grateful to all those 

who come in to school to help 

with swimming, reading, clubs, 

gardening, changing books, going on trips etc. 

Your help is invaluable. 

 

We would like to say thank you by inviting you to 

join us for tea in the Practical Room at 2:30pm 

on Wednesday 17th July. Please email Miss 

Adams to let us know if you are coming. 

s.adams@pyrford.surrey.sch.uk 

Monday 2nd & Tuesday 3rd September INSET DAYS 

Wednesday 4th September Term starts for children 

Friday 25th October INSET DAY 

Monday 28th October - Friday 1st November HALF TERM 

Friday 20th December Term ends at 12:00 

Monday 6th January First day of term 

Wednesday 29th January INSET DAY 

Monday 17th - Friday 21st February HALF TERM 

Friday 4th April Term ends  at 12:00 

Tuesday 22nd April First day of term 

Monday 5th May BANK HOLIDAY 

Monday 26th - Friday 30th May HALF TERM 

Monday 30th June INSET DAY 

Friday 18th July Term ends at 12:00 

Term Dates 2024/25 

mailto:s.alexander@pyrford.surrey.sch.uk
mailto:s.adams@pyrford.surrey.sch.uk?subject=Helpers'%20Tea%20on%2017th%20July
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At Awards Assemblies this term, children in each class were recognised for their Effort 

and Achievement and  for demonstrating our values of Love, Resilience, Respect and 

Wisdom.  Congratulations to them all! 

CLASS EFFORT ACHIEVEMENT LOVE RESILIENCE RESPECT WISDOM 

BEECH Danyaal Ahmad Emi Harris Husniya Hussain Roman Borovskyi Olivia Harburn James Litston 

HAZEL Jenna Hadid Niamh Patel Hallie Lou Fisher Zoe Hagell Joe de Goede Nathaniel Sarich 

OAK Tabs Napier Hania Bhatti Harry  Whittington Arabella Fitch Shanzay Zafar Sebastian McArthur 

PINE Zachary Beattie Dominic Calafatis Isla Hunter Noah Mussa Benny Coventry Hassan Jahangeer 

CEDAR Amal Maricar Holly Smeaton Sylvia Webb Hadi Abdullah Leo Kulik Noah Tubasei 

HAWTHORN Amal-Khadijah Ali Jamie Hill Eadie Awcock Hamzah Zafar Nula Schifano Elliott Lawes 

ELM Figen Izet Indigo Cobbett George Watson Adam Nawaz Dorothy Potter Ben Williams 

MAPLE Charlotte Allen Belle Currid Mahenoor Murad Jay Doyle Jack Newman Juliette Moore 

ALDER Noah Edgley Maggie Freeman Isaac Hutchinson Vera Sankar Abubakr-Ali 

Hussain 

Hattie Broadley 

BIRCH Ethan Gray Charlie Shaile Isobel Beattie Amelia Lamb Alexander  

Caulfield 

Alexandra Rossouw 

LARCH Austin  

Campbell-Wild 

Mariam Ali Lucy Holliday Stanley Gallagher Julian 

Hewitt-Coleman 

Jennah Khan 

ROWAN Adriana Kale Parron Immy Fitch William Bourne Evie Mickiewicz Tilly Waldron Sebastian Fongo 

WILLOW Riya Kaur Amelie Regueiro 

Russell 

Sofia Politis Oliver Tine Liam Makuyana Hajara Sajid 

HOLLY Eleanor Currid Charlie Wilson Eshal Abdullah Noor-Eshal Razaq Grace Modlock Liyana Hussain 

LAUREL Ayla Edgley Annabel Hutton Olive Symes Ollie Burnett Harrison  

Trainer-Clark 

Arrietty Schifano 

SUMMER TERM DATES 

Mon 15 Jul 08:45-10:15 KS1 Sports Day - Years 1 & 2 

Mon 15 Jul 10:30-12:00 EYFS Sports Day - Nursery & Reception 

Mon 22 Jul 09:00 Leavers’ Service @ CoGS 

Tue 23 Jul 12:00 Last Day of Summer Term 
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N SQUIRRELS 

Abeeha Khan & Xavier McArthur. We do lots of fine motor 

activities in nursery to strengthen our fingers in preparation for 

writing. Abeeha enjoyed using pipettes to squirt water to melt ice 

and Xavier helped to chop some fruit to make a smoothie. 

R BEECH  

Mason Gray for amazing writing about spiders! 

R HAZEL 

Josh Owen for doing a great job with our lifecycles topic this 

term. He’s told us lots of information and done some fabulous 

writing. Well done Josh! 

1 OAK 

Ava Ismay & Benjy Maskell. Both children stood out in our music 

lesson this week and worked really hard on composing a motif 

(repeating tune) on the glockenspiel. 

1 PINE 

Zachary Beattie & Veronika Pashko for excellent computing 

skills! 

2 CEDAR 

Olivia Best & Elliot Pribyl for wowing Miss Dennis with their 

recounts of their trip to The Look Out Centre. Olivia worked hard to 

use interesting vocabulary and expanded noun phrases, while Elliot 

did his best to engage the reader with lots of detail. Well done Olivia 

and Elliot! 

2 HAWTHORN 

Jannah Akhtar for her fantastic recount and poem. Lovely work 

Jannah! 

3 ELM  

Adam Nawaz. Year 3 enjoyed an outdoor activity day where the 

children challenged themselves to complete a range of activities. 

Adam showed impressive co-ordination and strength on the climbing 

wall and archery, and also displayed his excellent leadership sklls in 

guiding his team through the team challenges. Well done Adam! 

3 MAPLE 

Zaynah Zaib. As part of our Egyptian topic, Year 3 are finding out 

about the process of mummification. Zaynah worked hard and 

produced an excellent piece of work. She included some 

interesting details and presented her work beautifully. 

4 ALDER 

Hibba Bhatti. Hibba has been a brilliant recent addition to the class. 

She puts huge amounts of effort into all her work. In RE she thought 

very carefully about how The Golden Rule is taught in all religions 

and non-religious practices. Well done Hibba! 

4 BIRCH 

Harper Lovell for settling in so well at Pyrford. She follows our 

school rules very well and is respectful towards her friends and 

other adults. She is trying very hard in her Maths and is 

determined to learn her times tables! 

4 LARCH 

Umar Atiq for the amazing progress he has made with his writing 

this year. Mrs Brockway is impressed that he included subordinate 

clauses, questions and fronted adverbials. He has also made a real 

effort to vary his use of punctuation. His enthusiasm and desire to 

improve his work is exemplary. Well done Umar! 

5 ROWAN 

Aahil Zafar for his amazing work in Maths. Miss Wilson was so 

pleased to see him sharing his ideas with the rest of the class 

during input and working so hard to complete some of the 

challenges. Well done Aahil! 

5 WILLOW 

Archie Neumann & Oliver Tine for their amazing effort in PE. During 

their rounders game, Archie’s leadership of the team really stood out 

and Oliver really impressed Mrs Woodhams with his fielding. They 

both demonstrate a strong understanding of the game and fantastic 

sportsmanship. 

6 HOLLY 

Henry Deighton for his impressive still life painting in Art. Looking 

at Paul Cezanne for inspiration, Henry painted his composition of 

fruit with a teapot, starting with the background and oranges and 

then adding detail to the teapot. His tint, hue and shade sample 

for his teacup painting was also fabulous. Well done Henry - great 

art! 

6 LAUREL 

Henry Snelgrove for his amazing entry for 

 the Pyrford Village Show. The entry was  

entitled ‘A Picture in any medium -  

Circus Costume’. Well done Henry, keep up 

the great work! 
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IDEAS FOR KEEPING ACTIVE & BUSY DURING THE SUMMER 
HOLIDAYS 

 
https://www.activesurrey.com/Your-community/Club4-holiday-
activity-camps/Parents/Ideas-for-5-to-11s 
 
https://www.activesurrey.com/Your-community/Club4-holiday-
activity-camps/Parents/Staying-Active-During-The-Summer-Holidays  

The Summer Reading Challenge is launching in all Surrey libraries on Saturday 6th July 

and ends on 14th September. Children have to be a library member to take part but 

participation is completely free and they can collect special stickers and rewards 

along the way.  

The aim is to read up to six books and children can read whatever they like from  

Surrey Libraries’ excellent range,  

https://www.activesurrey.com/Your-community/Club4-holiday-activity-camps/Parents/Ideas-for-5-to-11s
https://www.activesurrey.com/Your-community/Club4-holiday-activity-camps/Parents/Ideas-for-5-to-11s
https://www.activesurrey.com/Your-community/Club4-holiday-activity-camps/Parents/Staying-Active-During-The-Summer-Holidays
https://www.activesurrey.com/Your-community/Club4-holiday-activity-camps/Parents/Staying-Active-During-The-Summer-Holidays
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